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Parent Council Meeting
9th September 2024
Head Teacher’s Report
Introduction
Thank you to everyone who has come along to Parent Council tonight and thank you for inviting us along too. We really appreciate everything you do for us as a school- we couldn’t offer nearly as many wonderful experiences to our children and families without you. 
Participatory Budgeting (PB)
Every school receives money from the Scottish Government, to help those who are most affected by poverty-related risk factors. Each year, schools dedicate a percentage of this funding to participatory budgeting, where the school community helps to decide how this is spent. This year, we have just over £2000 which has been dedicated to PB. The next step is to form a small PB committee, comprising staff, parents and pupils, to come up with 3 ideas about how best to spend this money, then the whole community will vote. If you would like to be involved, please let me know. 
GROW73
I met with Eugenie Aroutcheff from GROW73 a couple of weeks ago, who explained all the great work that GROW73 have done in partnership with the school and funded by the Parent Council. She has sent a proposal (attached) for continued partnership this year, and we were hoping that you will consider funding it again as it is a brilliant community link to have.
School Improvement Priorities
Our key School Improvement Priorities this session are as follows: 
· To improve attainment in reading 

· To develop play and enquiry-based learning

· To develop a relational, trauma-informed, nurturing policy towards Promoting Positive Relationships and Understanding Distressed Behaviour (PPRUDB)

· To develop our planning systems for social subjects

We have working parties for reading, play/ enquiry and social subjects, and we are working as a whole staff during collegiate sessions to learn more about attachment, trauma and nurture. This will help us to develop a shared approach to PPRUDB which is in line with national policy, and SLC’s updated policy. 
School Library 
A massive thank you to Alise Middleton for coordinating a fabulous team of volunteers to run the school library. We are looking forward to getting started with this, and we already have one author lined up to visit. Since reading is on our School Improvement Plan this session, it will be great to work closely with the library team. 
School Uniform 
We really appreciate all the hard work that goes into managing the pre-loved uniform stock. We have been inundated with donations since the start of term, and we are beginning to struggle to fit all the uniform behind the stage. My dream would be to have some rails/ boxes permanently out in the foyer for parents to come and take whenever they like. We have identified an area away from the lost property, where we could have these displayed (next to where the trophy cabinet currently is). I feel that having the option to come in and take uniform any time may encourage more people who don’t feel comfortable asking for it, perhaps don’t know how to access the form, or would prefer to look at the uniform and select some on their own. Of course, for some parents the forms will still be most convenient so we could do both. 
SLC’s new PPRUDB policy 
All Head Teachers in SLC have been asked to share these slides with their parent councils. They outline SLC’s new position on PPRUDB, in light of developments in national legislation and policy.  
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